Upper Pine PAC Meeting Minutes
March 31, 2021
Location – Upper Pine Library w/ Zoom

Call to Order
Pam called the meeting to order at 3:04pm.     Pam, Madison, Danielle, Melanie, Hannah, Sarah, and Mrs. Braun were in attendance in person.   Heather and Tanya joined via Zoom.

Review Agenda and Minutes from Previous Meeting
Pam reviewed the agenda with members on Zoom.   There are no additions to the April (Mar 31) agenda.   Pam motions to accept the agenda as presented.  Hannah seconds.   All in favour – motion approved.

Sarah motions to adopt and accept the March meeting minutes as emailed.   Pam seconds.   All in favour – motion passed.

Principals Report
	Please see attached from Mrs. Braun.

	Mrs. Braun says the kitchen stoves are now working.  

Ms. Rutz continues to work on the yearbook.   If parents/students have any pictures to share, please email upyearbook@prn.bc.ca.   Mrs. Braun will send a reminder to staff/parents/students to send in photos. 
	
Hannah asked where the money comes from to create a doorway between the MP room and the kitchen.   Mrs. Braun says this is not out of the Upper Pine budget as it is an ongoing maintenance expense. 

Newsletter – Parents did not receive before Spring Break (about 1 representative from each grade).   Mrs. Braun is going to look into with her staff. 

Treasurer Report
	General Bank Balance as of Mar 31st is $17,325.00.
	Gaming Bank Balance as of Mar 31st is $3,722.22.

	Google Drive has an up-to-date copy of the income statement for the gaming account.

Danielle motions to adopt and accept the treasurer report as presented.  Madison seconds.   All in favour – motion passed. 

	Grant applications for the gaming account open April 1st and close June 30th.  Danielle will apply. 

	Still waiting on the PST refund. 
Fundraising Report 

Melanie spoke to Norbert at the Flower Farm and convinced him to still do flower pots this year.   He will do 40 mixed baskets and 20 petunia.  Prices are the same as last year. 
	
PAC will send out info to pre-order baskets and will hold pick up May 20th.   If any baskets are leftover Madison will sell the leftovers May 21st during “Welcome to Kindergarten”.    Melanie will confirm with Norbert the pick update. 

DPAC/SUPAC
No meeting in March because of Spring Break.   Madison will be attending the next meeting in April. 

Volunteer Report
	Nothing to report.

Communications
	Nothing to report.

Hot Lunch
	April 14th – donut day.  Choice of Chocolate Cake donut or Vanilla Glaze.

	April 21st – Chicken fingers and Caesar salad.   (Only 3 kitchen helpers allowed).

Exec. Meeting from March 12th
Pam created a motion to remove the teacher participation program from the list of PAC activities.  Hannah seconds.   All in favour – motion passed. 

Need to come up with a new name for the new program the PAC hopes to implement.    The PAC hopes this will encourage communication between parents(PAC) and teachers on what they need to enhance classrooms and the school.

New Business
BCCPAC AGM is May 1st.   This is an online event and needs to be registered for.    Only 1 person from each PAC is eligible to vote but multiple people can attend.   Home (bccpac.bc.ca).    Pam will let us know when they send out the special resolutions to be voted on.

Parent conference is May 28/29th.   Hosted by BCCPAC.   AGM (bccpac.bc.ca)   Early bird registration goes from Mar 31 – May 3rd and is $35.   Pam will send the information to Mrs. Braun and she will forward to parents.   If there is interest for parents to attend, the PAC will vote at next meeting on covering the cost of registration fees.  

	Other
Sign from Masterpiece Framing is done.   Gazebo needs another coat of paint before sign is installed. 

Mrs. Braun has a transition meeting with Dr. Kearney next week regarding this year’s grade 8’s.     Mrs. Braun will talk to administrators there about how they are dividing kids into cohorts for next year. 

Conclusion

	Pam motioned to end the meeting at 4:19 PM.  Hannah seconds.  All in favour – motion passed.

	Next PAC meeting scheduled for April 28th at 3PM.
































	
Principal’s report - March 31, 2021


· Reno update - LAT room is almost completed, Val is just finishing up sealing the floors, we should have Ms. King in there after Easter. 
· No word on the door between the kitchen and the games room


· Staffing for next year - it will look different - with the numbers of students we have registered and confirmed returning we will still be losing a division.
· This also will affect our library time which will drop from .4 to a .3 (from 2 full days to 1 ½ days)
· This also will affect my time - my administrative time will drop from 1.0 to .9 - which means I will be teaching approximately 2 ½ hours a week. 


· Staff meeting next week - 
· We will be considering things like a Track n field day - run in cohorts - no we have no details just thinking about it - maybe for the end of May.
· We are thinking about a Cross Country Run challenge - in cohorts for June.
· We are considering a fun day for the end of June, maybe 22nd - something like our winter carnival - maybe we could include a lunch (somehow?) 
· Speech contest. Time and date. 


· Welcome to Kindergarten - officially scheduled for May 21st - we may hold mini events in conjunction with our Ready Set Learn program - if you know of anyone that has a kindergarten aged child and has not registered yet please let them know they can stop by or give us a call and we can get that registration package out to them. 


· Apple Schools - as you are aware our time will be dropping to .2 - one wish will be for our breakfast/snack program to continue - we would be looking for some parents to volunteer to help with the cooking as well as some staff to help coordinate things - more information will be coming out as to what this could look like next year - we will send it out in a newsletter as well as an email sometime in the near future. 


· Mask update - the school board is looking into the protocols that they received late last night, and we are hoping to hear more later today. When I know more, I will pass that information on to parents, unless it comes directly from the school board



